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Minutes of the Ordinary General Meeting held via Zoom on Tuesday 6th October 2020 at 7:00PM
1. Welcome, record of Members present and apologies for absence

Attendees: Cllr Keith Jones (Chairman), Cllr D Hammond, Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr D Reed Cllr B Hayball-Jones, Cllr L Brookes, Cllr P Wilson, Cllr L Howells
Note: Cllrs Keith Jones and Cllr B Hayball-Jones were present via a Zoom audio link. The meeting was, therefore, chaired by the Deputy Chair, Cllr Hammond, who welcomed Cllr Howells to her first meeting
Also present: K Protheroe (Clerk). Cllr C Cave
Apologies for Absence: Cllr Blethyn, PCSO A Stone
2. Highway issues, with Mr M Clogg, Operational Manager Engineering, Neighbourhood Services and Transport, Vale of Glamorgan Borough Council
Cllr Hammond welcomed Mr Clogg to the meeting. He explained that issues to do with traffic and road conditions are very commonly a subject of great concern to the Community Council and residents.
The Community Council and the two members of the public present highlighted their main concerns, which included:

· speeding traffic notably through Treoes and along the Pentre Meyrick Road, often involving large HGV vehicles (a particular concern given the location of the school on this road)

· the use of the area as ‘rat runs’ to exit/enter Bridgend and the A48/M4

· the proposed increasing in HGV traffic that will be caused if the planning proposals in respect of the Ruthin quarries receive approval

· the quality of road surfaces and the inconsistencies in the inspection of the roads
· the dangers for pedestrians and road users caused by traffic speed, inappropriately located signage and illogical junction priorities

· a lack of enforcement of highway speed limits and dangerous driving


Solutions proposed by the Community Council included:

· a 20MPH speed ‘zone’ for the Treoes/Llangan ‘triangle’ 

· a 20MPH speed limit for the school
· changing priority at certain junctions to improve safety and control speed

· traffic calming measures such as speedbumps

· relocating certain speed restriction signs
· improve care parking at Fferm Goch

· a reminder that many of the solutions had been requested following the 2016 residents’ survey carried out by the Community Council

Mr Clogg explained how the VOGC assesses road safety and risks, which 
relates to accidents, and how priorities for road repair and service 
improvements are determined. He advised that VOGC officers carry out road 
inspections every six months. He informed the Community Council that the 
VOGC was increasing the number of inspectors and enforcement officers, but 
that enforcing speed limits was a Police responsibility. Mr Clogg advised 
the 
Community Council are a major issue in all areas and that the team strive to 
tackle priorities within the context of the budget available.

In concluding the session, Mr Clogg agreed to look at the priorities that would 
be proposed to him by the Community Council. He agreed that a Community 
Councillor would be invited to accompany the road inspector on their next 
visit.


Cllr Hammond thanked Mr Clogg for his attendance. He advised Mr Clogg 
that the Community Council would provide him with a list of their concerns 
and their priorities for action for his consideration as soon as was practical.


Mr Clogg and one of the two members of the public left the meeting.

3. Disclosure and confirmation of declarations of interest 

There were no new declarations of interest.
4. To receive the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 8th September 2020
It was proposed by Cllr Wilson to accept the minutes of the OGM as a true record; this was seconded by Cllr Reed and agreed by all. 

The Chairman confirmed that he would sign the minutes when the Community Council met next in person.
5. To consider any matters arising from those minutes not covered elsewhere in the agenda

There were three matters arising.

Agenda Item 9. September 2020: The Clerk confirmed that he has not yet contacted the bank to determine it provides a pay-in-by-phone service
Agenda Item 14. September 2020: The Clerk confirmed that Declaration of Interest forms for Members will be sent out prior to the November meeting

Agenda Item 17. September 2020: The Clerk confirmed that the appropriate notices has been served in respect of the Yr Efail footpath requesting a Definitive Map Modification Order so that the footpath is formally registered as a public footpath.
6. Public session

There were two members of the public present, who contributed to Item 2 above.
7. To consider Police Matters
The Clerk informed the members that since the Community Council’s September 2020 meeting, one crime had been committed in the area: damage to a hedge in St. Mary Hill. 
8. To consider County Council matters
The Community Council thanked Cllr Cave for her written report and noted its contents. 
Cllr Cave update members on the travellers site policy being developed by VOGC. 
Cllr Cave noted her disappointment that the VOGC had advised her that it saw no current need for a rural roads policy to improve road safety in the rural Vale of Glamorgan
Cllr Reed confirmed that he had attended the VOGC Community Liaison Meeting held today via Zoom.
9. The Local Democracy and Boundary Commission for Wales: Review of the Vale of Glamorgan
The Community Council considered the proposed report. It was noted that the changes proposed to the Llangan and Ewenny wards would reduce the size of the current Llandow and Ewenny Ward by moving Ewenny to a revised St Bride’s Ward. Currently both wards are represented by one VOGC councillor. The proposal would increase the number to a total of three (one for the revised Llandow Ward, two for the St Bride’s Ward).


It was proposed by Cllr Reed that the Community Council should:

· support the Commission’s recommendation to increase the number of councillors representing these communities from two to three

· support the Commission’s decision to include the community of St Donat’s within the St Bride’s Major ward, to better reflects local ties

· note its concerns relating to the boundaries of the proposed Llandow and St Bride’s Major wards, due to the fact it will result in the splitting of established and long held community ties

propose that the existing Llandow/Ewenny and St Bride’s Major wards be combined, along with the community of St Donat’s, to create a new three-member ward, called Western Vale, reflecting the historical rural and community links in the area
This was seconded by Cllr Wilson and agreed by all.
Action Point: Clerk to write to the Boundary Commission confirming the Community Council’s observations/proposals

10. Grass cutting contract tender 2020
The members noted the progress with the Grass-cutting contract 2020 being jointly arranged by LCC and Ewenny CC, in particular the draft invitation to tender and specification 
At the last meeting, Cllr Hayball-Jones raised the issue of verge maintenance. Members are requested to note that as part of the tender Ewenny CC will request a price for additional cuts to the verges maintained by the VOGC due to the reduction in this service. The number of cuts doubles those provided by the VOGC. The verges to be cut will be those within the signposted areas of the villages currently cut by VOGC. 

It was proposed by Cllr Wilson that the draft invitation to tender and contract specification should be approved and that the cutting of verges should be included, subject to cost and vale for money considerations. This was seconded by Cllr Hayball-Jones and agreed by all.
Action Point: Clerk to continue to develop the tender process with Ewenny CC

11. Code of Conduct and Local Resolution procedure
This item was deferred until the November 2020 OGM.
12. LCC defibrillators: Update
This item was deferred until the November 2020 OGM.
13. To consider Community Centre Reports on Llangan and Treoes Halls including Llangan extension

This item was deferred until the November 2020 OGM.
14. To consider the Clerk’s report including matters of a financial nature

The Community Council noted the Clerk’s activities detailed in the report.

The Clerk outlined the Council’s financial position. The Community Council’s 
funds as of 28th September 2020 = £30, 465.48. The cashbook reconciled to 
the bank statement as of that date. 

There have been no receipts since the September report to the OGM.

There were no payments that required the Council’s approval.

Planning applications

The Clerk confirmed that there were no current planning matters that require 
the Community Council’s attention.
15. To consider any correspondence and associated replies required 

The Clerk advised that no correspondence report was required for this meeting. The Clerk explained that correspondence received is either referred to in the relevant reports or has been copied to members in the period prior to the meeting.
The Community Council noted the Clerk’s report.
16. 
Treoes allotments: Update
This item was deferred until the November 2020 OGM.
17. 
To receive any announcements from Councillors 
This item was deferred until the November 2020 OGM.
18. Time, date, and venue of next meeting
The Community Council was reminded the next Ordinary meeting will be on Tuesday 3rd November 2020 at 7:00pm via Zoom
19. The meeting closed at 21:20pm 
a. Signed:


b. Dated: 
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